

Site Council Minutes

Date
(5:30) (Via Zoom)

Attendance:

<p>Members Present: Katie Dong, Lori Hetschel, Teri Green, Monica Sanchez, Cesar Miranda, Rebecca Hoy,</p> <p>Guests: Peter Terrazas, Mike Hensley,</p>	<p>Members Absent: Richard Rubin, Jenny Miles,</p>
---	---

Meeting Minutes: *(Will be preloaded prior to meeting)*

Agenda Item	Responsibility	Work
1. Welcome	Dong	Meeting called to order at 5:35pm on Feb 25, 2025
2. Review and Approval of Minutes from the previous meeting	Dong	<p>Action</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Facilitator assumed motion and pending no corrections; motion approved ● November 18, 2024 minutes reviewed. The minutes have been read and distributed to you. Are there any corrections? If there are no corrections, the minutes stand as approved. <p>(corrections will be dealt with one by one, if needed)</p>
3. Call to the Audience	Dong	Information
4. Site Council Financials -Updates on requests for funding	Dong/Miranda	<p>Information/Discussion: Site Council balance is \$16,001.08.</p> <p>Previous requests: Wall of Fame - According to Mr. Parra is almost complete. Still trying to track down past athletes. The Wall is on track to being done and the event is planned by end-of-year.</p> <p>IB Club/CAS/SL - Has not spent money yet. The students have not been communicating their supply needs in a timely manner.</p> <p>Ivy League trip - No updates until April meeting.</p> <p>Encumbrances pending \$2,000.00</p> <p>Remaining balance - \$14,000.00</p>
5. State of the School Reports	Miranda Rasool (Dean) Adams Ingram	<p>Miranda:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Title I budget. Last year received \$700,000. 25-26 coming year - \$580,000 ● FTE Budget meeting: Doesn't look like we will have to make any cuts, but may have some positions vacated that will not be refilled. <p>Rasool:</p>

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Starting our final season of sports. Boys BB is playing in the finals in Deer Valley tomorrow. Roofing project - Phase A is almost complete. Starting to try to get Phase B. <p>Adams:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Title 1 - District - Walk-through - lots of testing going on, kids are awesome, polite, teachers are great, want to see more engagement from the students. Dong - Do the district folks ever ask 'why are the students not communicating with each other?' It's a barrier that seems to be present. Miranda - Not just a Cholla thing, but seen in other schools also. Herschel - lab work helps because the students have to actually get up and move around the classroom. Not all classrooms have the space for this. <p>Ingram:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Extravaganza - Apr 30, 2025 , looking for a field day celebration for all students on the football field. Booths set up around the track. Still in planning phases for that.
6. Funding Request from the Graphic Design Council	Dong/Hensley	<p>(See additional docs) Info/Discussion/Possible Action - Requesting \$2,700, not to exceed 2% of that amount - purpose is to improve school spirit and ID recognition. This is a bulk set of shirts that will be designed, printed and sold by the Graphic Design Council.. This money would then be used to purchase more shirts. Money will go back into Graphic Design Council to continue growing the possibilities of the program. "I move that the Site Council approve the request made by the Graphic Design Council for \$2,700, not to exceed 2% of that amount." Moved by: Cesar Miranda Seconded by: Monica Sanchez</p>
7. Cholla Alumni Assoc	Dong/Terrazas	<p>Info/Discussion/Possible Action</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Across TUSD high schools, some schools have active PTO and/or Alumni Association - Rincon and UHS have both Timeline is in place. Completely volunteer Who has ownership of the Alumni Association on the Cholla website? Dong will put in a JIRA request. Miranda - fundraising? Tournaments on campus grounds, no cost to the campus. Alumni could financially support the Site Council goals Could also include teachers who are not alumni, but would want to join.

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Any questions can be emailed to Peter Terrazas
8. Site Council Elections	Dong	<p>Info - Hoy and Rubin's 2-year term ends in May 2025. Plan is to have election no later than Apr 15, 2025</p>
9. Future Agenda Items	Dong	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> None
10. Adjournment	Dong	<p>Next meeting: (4/15/25) at 5:30 via Zoom Pending a vote of the body</p> <p>Motion to adjourn Moved by Hoy Seconded by Hetschel Approved at (time) 6:36pm</p>